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There is a comprehensive secondary school № 181 for blind and partially sighted children situated in Minsk, the capital of Belarus. Since 1998 I have been working as a teacher in the first three classes of primary school.

Situation:

International Cupertino is one of the ways of international learning and breaking mutual stereotypes between people from different countries. In particular it is very important for children of school age because the communication with peers assists in understanding each other better and comparing the life of disabled children in different countries. Life of the blind in Belarus had it's own history.

The first school for the visually impaired was founded in September 25, 1897 in Minsk. E. Zdanovich is the founder and first headmaster of this school. Only boys were admitted to the school and they were taught religious education, reading, writing, arithmetic. After finishing school they gained practical skills to make baskets, brushes which helped them to earn money for their living. 

Now in Belarus there are 7 secondary comprehensive schools for visually impaired children. Children at the age from 6 till 17 go to such schools where they get good secondary education that's why many final year students continue their education at the institutes of higher education. For many years Belarussian schools for blind and partially sighted children have been co-operating with the same schools of former Soviet Union and foreign countries and different international organisations in Poland, Germany, Italy, Great Britain, USA, Holland and so on.

This Cupertino is expressed by the correspondence of pupils from foreign countries, exchange of schoolchildren, the provision of books in Braille and large printed books, carrying out of sport competitions.

Resources:

Now days the international co-operation touches all aspects of school's activity. There is a tendency in Belarus that more and more students go to other foreign countries for studies there. For example Natalia Chaadovich went to Missouri school for the blind for year in 1998 in USA. Schoolchildren correspond with their peers of Overbrook School in the United States very actively. Oftener teachers are given a opportunity of participating in seminars, conferences on the international level for the exchange of their experience and knowledge.

Problems:

 Schoolchildren have not a lot of chances of the communication with their peers from other countries because of economic and political hardships. In spite of all changes in Belarus teachers have the lack of information, literature about the latest achievements and methods, inventions happened all over the world which can be adapted according to the reality of our life and implemented in Belarus. Though schools continue to make new contacts with different international organisations and schools but we have no joint projects which could improve the situation at schools (provision of books, special equipment, literature) and solve some problems concerning the education.

 Unfortunately the organisation of study visits among teachers to Belarus or other foreign countries has not become an usual thing though there is a good opportunity of exchanging and gaining experience and seeing what conditions are created for studies of visually impaired children and how they spend their spare time at school.

